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If you are a financial planner, mortgage broker, accountant, money coach or 

otherwise suitably qualified by education, training or experience, wanting to 

integrate Money Rules into your business and provide the program to your clients, 

then contact Consultant@MoneyRules.com 

 “Nothing ventured, nothing gained!” 

Benjamin Franklin  
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Every day, everywhere across the world, even right now as you are reading this, 
people are borrowing money or using credit cards. 

The gross national debt of most countries is unfathomable in sheer numbers and 
unlikely to ever be repaid. But the same cannot be said for you as an individual. 

If you owe money to a bank or other lender, you will always be liable to repay it. 
Whether the money is for education, a car a home or even just to put food on the 
table, you used their money and they want it back. 

Preferably with interest so they make a profit.  

Debt is a trap that many consumers use and fall into an ever deeper spiral out of 
control and with no end in sight. 

There are many so-called gurus, advisers and coaches sprouting their wares, 
programs, books, courses and seminars, to gullible consumers in order to part most 
of them with even more of their hard earned money. 

Although there has been enough free advice around since the dawn of lending, such 
as ‘spend less than you earn’ people continue to fail with money management or 
knowing how to pay off debt quickly and easily.  

This book is written for those of you astute enough to want to see a program which 
will guide you from start to finish on how to eliminate debt and create your wealth, 
just on your current income.  

Everyone seeing this program is astounded by its simplicity and presentation and 
that just goes a long way to making people feel comfortable that it will work for 
them without confusing jargon or mountains of information. Yes, it’s for sale. 

This can be done in the privacy of your own home without the need to explain to 
anyone why and where your money goes. And yet, if you need to get coaching, you 
can. 

This is a quick read book with simple but poignant information and has been 
written for anyone to be able to understand, implement and take action. 

About This Book 



  

Thank You for getting this book. 

As a special bonus, here is a link to the ½ hour animated video of Rich Girl Poor Girl 
which follows the lives of two young girls who have remained life-long friends 
through school, teenage years and young adulthood. 

They grow up together, shop together, get married around the same time and even 
have children within the same years. But as they grow older, life changes for each of 
them and they need to address their own situations very differently. Is this a fairy-
tale or could it be real life?   

Find out when you register at http://www.RichGirlPoorGirl.com.au/video 

Don’t forget that it’s ½ an hour so grab a glass of wine and a block of chocolate.  

Both fathers and mothers have sat their children down to watch the movie to 
understand what life could really be like. 

Enjoy. And I would be pleased to get your comments. 

  

Bonus! 

http://www.richgirlpoorgirl.com.au/video
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“The only true wisdom is knowing that you  

Know nothing” 

Socrates 



 

The title hardly seems right does it?   

Perhaps it should have been Save & Grow Rich!  

I have a phrase which states “The secret to wealth is not how much you make, but 
how much you keep.” Therefore spending to create wealth seems to be almost the 
anti-money-making consideration most people would think of.  

Have you ever heard ‘it takes money to make money’? It is so true. Without the 
need for money, no more can be generated. Without spending money, nothing will 
be sold. And without selling anything, no-one can earn an income.   

Yet every day, people are looking at ways to save money which in essence stops the 
money flow. It will never happen. People are looking at saving in the wrong context. 
I am not talking about spending recklessly, but rather ‘how’ money is spent and 
how it is saved. 

When it comes to money, people start to recede into their shells because they don’t 
want to talk about it. For some it is a source of personal information not to be 
shared with others. For others it is a source of pain because they have failed to 
master money. For the majority of the world’s population, money is a necessary 
evil, while for those privileged to have enough, it is a source of lifestyle. Those who 
have money generally know how to keep making it, while those who don’t have it, 
want it. 

What is considered enough? The world has a growing number of millionaires and 
billionaires and some of them come from the most unlikely sources. In the old days 
it was the industrial revolution and railroads which produced wealthy millionaires.  

  

Introduction 



The technology boom has fuelled more millionaires and billionaires based more on 
computer software rather than actual physical production. Banking and financial 
services also present millionaires and billionaires, as well as traditional food, 
clothing and building. 

Yet to many of these people, it isn’t about the money. It is about the achievement 
and the enjoyment of what they have done and ultimately been rewarded for.  It 
isn’t about the money - it’s about what the money can do. Money is just a tool to be 
used in exchange for something else. 

Far more people continue to live normal (rather than luxurious) lives despite not 
having access the same level of money as those who are rich. Most are working 
people in normal everyday jobs.  

The incomes they earn are nothing in comparison to the privileged, and many 
struggle to make ends meet. Many people with decent incomes above $70,000 
have trouble living from one pay to another, while others on far lesser incomes are 
living more modest lifestyles and surviving.  

Granted, it may not be everyone’s cup of tea, and most would prefer to have all the 
money they need. But they have compartmentalised their life into the income they 
earn and are comfortable without moving beyond it. 

So what has gone wrong? On the whole, it has been a lack of financial education 
during the most influential and impressionable years of a person’s life – while they 
are at school. The question could be asked about whether or not this is deliberate, 
intentional or an oversight by the powers to be.  

  



When governments control the education system, the answer is not hard to 
establish. Yet the question as to ‘why’ also needs to be asked.  

When considering all the lobbying that goes on in government by self-interest 
groups, one can hypothesize that perhaps it is better to keep the population 
ignorant. After all, the less educated people are, the more likely they are to pay the 
much needed taxes to support governments and business profits. 

If you consider which group of people pay the most amount of tax, it is those in 
middle and lower income brackets. The rise of the internet has put a lot of 
information into the hands of every person with access to a computer.  

People are now becoming more educated about many things, and yet money still 
seems to be an elusive issue. Or more directly, the management of money!  

Many people, especially stay at home mums, are now generating thousands and 
even hundreds of thousands from their kitchen table. Their lifestyle has improved 
as is usually the case. It doesn’t matter what the level of income is, the more they 
earn, the more they burn! Money flows through their fingers like water, and they 
continue to complain about having little available to pay bills or manage from one 
week to the next.  

They are spending, but all in the wrong places!  

Spending to buy ‘stuff’ generally creates debt and problems. Spending to pay off 
those debts and invest is spending to get rich. The problem most people face is the 
lack of having a plan.  

The old story of ‘Failing To Plan Is Planning To Fail’ is absolutely spot on. Most 
people will spend more time planning their annual holidays than they will planning 
their future. 

  



Rich people have a plan. Nothing is left to chance. They have advisers and coaches 
and directors and accountants.  

People with no plan and no advisers are planning to fail. Many seek out advice from 
other people who are in their same circle of lifestyle and income, which leads to the 
inevitable circle of money and then broke and waiting for the next round of money. 
Nothing saved is nothing gained. 

This book actually provides a solution which goes beyond normal education and the 
old standby of using a budget. If people actually used budgets there would be no 
need for so many programs or books or courses, most of which go wasted for lack 
of use. They all fail for various reasons. 

This book has been written by a qualified ex-financial adviser who took a simple 
question and turned it into a program that has been hailed as revolutionary for 
insight, simplicity and forward thinking. It provides a clear road map for people to 
follow with instructions for every step of the way. It is like having a money coach 
available on call 24 hours a day to guide anyone from despair to clarity.  

There is no magic bullet to wipe away all the problems, but having access to 
something so simple, gives hope to those who feel trapped in a lifestyle they may 
never escape from.  

This is not about being a book, but rather an introduction to a paradigm shift in how 
people can view the management of their personal money. About how they can 
eliminate all their debts just on their current income. About how they can actually 
create wealth just on their current income. About how they can take back control of 
their own money and plan out their future lifestyle. About knowing what 
milestones are going to appear in front of them as a result of what they do.  

It’s about having a plan, all mapped out for them which is fluid and evolving with 
every change that gets added to it.  

This is about individuals taking back control of their money and their lives.  

 

 



 

This is about learning How To 

SPEND & GROW RICH 

 

 

“If you keep on doing what you’ve always done,  

You will keep getting what you’ve always got!  

Nothing changes unless you make it happen” 

“Too few live their dreams,because they 
remainliving their fears” 

Les Brown 

  



  

Education and learning are necessary, but it’s unlikely you were taught what you 
really needed to know. Think of a subject you were taught at school that has 
benefitted you in the world you live in. The basics of “Reading, Writing and 
‘Rithmetic” are more than enough for the greater population.  

Entrepreneurialism has only recently been introduced into some university 
curriculums, but how do you know if your child should be enrolled in to it? Are they 
a budding Einstein with early traits of immense brain power, able to surpass the 
capacities of the others in their class? Are they special? 

The education system has failed you and most who pass through it. There may be 
the odd school that teaches economics and the true values of money, finance and 
business, but in general, it is not a normal classroom subject. History is fine but you 
are not living in the past.  

The main value of history is to learn from the past and not repeat the same 
mistakes. Your life is in your future. Now that you have left the education system, 
you are living in the global school of life and reality. How many times have you 
heard people say, “Why weren’t we taught that in school?” 

Unless you are born into wealth or have decided to live in abject poverty on social 
security for the rest of your life, then you are doomed to become like so many 
others who trade their time for money. And once that time is gone, so is the 
opportunity to get more value from it. 

If you think becoming self-employed rather than working for a boss provides you 
with greater freedom and wealth, be prepared for that to take time, unless you 
absolutely fluke it! 

  

It’s Not Your Fault 



Self-employed people put in more time, effort and money, risking almost 
everything they have to be successful.  

For those who have an internal belief about themselves and what it is they do, they 
will try many times over, and quite likely fail on a number of occasions.  

Success is never overnight but rather the investment of knowledge and experience 
over time. Some will have a great idea and end up capitalising on it.  

With the technology available today, many more entrepreneurs exist at a much 
younger age because they have been able to use their free thinking, rather than 
what they were ever taught in school. Many of the world’s greatest successes were 
borne from a lack of education and sheer determination.  

These people understood that it was not the money they were working for, but 
rather what the money could do for them. The money was merely an exchange for 
their time and labour. Had they been ten times stronger or faster or smarter, no 
doubt they could have earned more money. But as an individual, they understood 
the power of knowledge and leverage. 

They knew they didn’t have to be the smartest person in the room; they could hire 
10 of them.   

To find out how to become successful, or to have more money or more time, seek 
out those who already have it. Education should never stop at the school gate. 
Indeed, some of the most famous books were written by Dale Carnegie – How To 
Win Friends & Influence People and another Think and Grow Rich by Napoleon Hill 
were produced in the 1930’s. But their messages stand the test of time and are as 
relevant today as they were then. 

  



Understanding money, where it goes, and how it is used to manipulate people, 
countries and circumstances is how people become successful.  

Those who have learned the secrets of mastering money should not be scorned for 
their wealth, but rather sought out as teachers for those who are willing to learn.   

Until that education is learnt, everyone else is doomed to work for those who have 
it.  

“The only place where Success comes before 
Work is in the dictionary” 

Vidal Sassoon 

  



 

“Poor people have big TV’s. 

Rich people have big libraries!” 

Jim Rohn 

  



Who are you Really Working For?  

Did your parents ever think to teach you about how to make of money when you 
were a child? Did they give you chores to complete in order to be paid? Did they 
ever teach you about the “value of money”? Did anyone ever teach you about 
swapping “time for money”? Did anyone ever teach you about ‘focus & leverage’? 

All of these businesses are looking to get your money on a regular basis because 
they can. They have control. They manipulate the markets and dictate their 
services. These are the companies you are really working for. 

 

Telephony 

apart from monthly renewable internet, call and data plans, they want you to buy 
the latest and greatest mobile phone, tablet or computer from them and provide 
‘inclusive’ plans to entice you. Buying on a plan is generally considered more cost 
effective, but you should always do your homework and compare at least 3 
providers. Asking friends for their use-age and provider will also help and they are 
likely in the same demographic for use-age. 

 

Rent - Mortgage – Board 

Unless you are going to live in a campervan or caravan or back seat of your car, you 
are going to need to pay a regular amount for a roof over your head. It doesn’t 
matter where you live, the need to have somewhere to rest your head at night will 
mean there is a need to pay for that space. So whether you are renting from a 
landlord, paying off a mortgage, or boarding with family or friends, just having 
somewhere to sleep each night will be one of the biggest expenses to bite into your 
finances. 

 

 



Electricity 

 
Without this, you won’t run much in your life, especially if you end up buying an 
electric car. However, today  

There are a number of providers who just provide the invoice rather than the actual 
electricity. In doing so, many also provide incentives to join their schemes such as 
discount for online direct payment, and payment on time. Further discounts can be 
achieved through the installation of solar panels which may even reduce the bills to 
zero and feed back into the grid. 

 

Car Makers 

Car manufacturers have become far more adept at recognising market segments 
and produce cars to appeal to both males and females through model and colour 
choices.  

Although these are not acquired as often as many other personal items, they do 
present as a status symbol to different generations, as well as based upon male or 
female. Auto manufacturers are great at spending a lot of money towards direct 
targeting the right audience.  

That means they are appealing to the demographic and make the advertising an 
ego driven presentation. The reality is that second-hand cars can often be bought 
through auction houses which a clearance sales for late model cars.  

The savings will be huge in comparison to buying new and reliability is still generally 
good. Take some-one experienced if buying at an auction and remain unattached to 
a purchase. 

 

 

 

 



Clothing 

There would be very people who are not influenced at some stage of life by trends 
in clothing and accessories. Most is driven by singers, fashionistas, celebrities or 
movie stars.  

The associated smaller accessories such as make up and personal hygiene all add up 
and can consume an enormous amount of money on an ongoing basis.  Shoes, bags, 
make-up for women are a large investment to look good and keep up with friends 
and trends.   

 

Insurance 

Whether it is to protect your personal effects, home contents, motor vehicle, 
health, life or income, insurance is an important expense that should be 
overlooked. It is considered by many to be a waste of money for most of the time.  

But the true value of insurance is the peace of mind it provides, especially on the 
day it is needed most – the day something happens! The greatest problem 
consumers have with insurance is the constant premium increases which seem to 
happen with regularity each year for exactly the same cover.  

Insurers put this down to the cost of meeting claims and keeping premiums 
affordable for everyone.  But for many, such constant increases can be the straw 
which breaks the camel’s back, and they simply withdraw and carry the risk 
themselves. It is not a recommended situation to consider when weighing up the 
pros and cons of having it or not.  

Insurance is simply another of those necessary evils of living. Regular reviews and 
comparisons of existing insurances should be undertaken each year as many 
insurers try to remain competitive with other companies. As a word of warning, be 
very aware of cheap premiums as you often get what you pay for.  

If you are not familiar with policy wording or understand how the industry 
operates, then engage a qualified broker, agent or adviser to do the work for you.  



Many people are bitterly disappointed at claims time when they need the cover 
most, only to find out they have been sold a policy which excludes their claim and 
all comes down the client selecting the cheapest available option without advice.  

 

Banking 

The role of banks in today’s modern society are different to what they used to be. 
Banks are generally amongst the most profitable businesses in the marketplace 
generating annual profits in the billions.  

They achieve this through fees and charges as well as their own investments. Much 
of the fees are paid by customers who fail to properly manage their accounts. 
Today, a bank is more of a transactional money centre.  

Depositing money over the counter may involve a fee, as might the withdrawal of 
your money. It comes down to the bank and the type of account held by the 
customer. Having multiple accounts with a bank and having them consolidate all 
accounts will likely reduce the fees.  

Being on time with paying credit cards will ensure that no fees are paid. Paying 
those same cards out in full will make sure that no interest charges are applied. 
Having the right card to match your needs is important as it will likely also reduce 
the annual card fees you pay.  

Although banks are always considered the main provider of home lending, there are 
alternative options that can provide the same loans at a more competitive cost 
through a broker. 

Banks also provide the majority of credit cards available and these can be a huge 
trap. Be very careful which one you choose and do not have more than you need. 
They all affect your credit score which also means your borrowing ability. 

 

 

 

 



Food 

Restaurants, food chains and dining experiences all want your money. Some more 
than others through market dominance and marketing have had an overwhelming 
influence in the lives of people growing up over many years. They are not named 
because this book is not about advertising.   

Supermarkets learned that they could control pricing just buying up the supply 
chain or setting contracts in place for supply and delivery and price. Farmers have 
been left to earn very little because they were coerced into signing agreements to 
provide supplies of their produce exclusively or they would face financial ruin.  

Consumer awareness and moral pressure forced many supermarkets to relax their 
strict controls and provide a more user friendly relationship.   

 

Holidays 

Who doesn’t enjoy travelling for a holiday to some far off place to have a change of 
lifestyle for a short while?  

Many younger people do it when they are young, especially to celebrate the last of 
their school years. While they are still young and before the families arrive, 20 – 30 
somethings also travel, and generally use this time in their lives to roam overseas 
destinations. 

The next main group of travellers becomes those who are in the later stages of their 
working life or starting retirement. They have passed through the turbulent years of 
raising a family and taking time off paying the mortgage, school fees and all the 
associated expenses to enjoy a break from the hectic years.   

There is no shortage of places to visit in the world and everyone can be catered for. 
Travel companies have no shortage of destinations for parting any age travellers 
from their money.  

It’s amazing to see overseas tourist busses pull up for iconic landmark photos and 
then be herded through specific shops who charge outrageous prices. But it’s 
tourism that controls the money. 



Other 

While there may be many other categories of expenditure, these would be amongst 
the main areas of living expense where people need to be very careful with their 
spending. Maintaining an eagle eye on spending in any of these areas will help with 
easing the burden of cash-flow management. It’s like anything. A little time invested 
up front will make sure that there is far less stress along the track. 

“A goal is a dream with a deadline.” 

Napoleon Hill 

  



The Need For Greed!  

Time Poor 

One of the greatest problems today is the proliferation of devices which are 
supposed to make our lives far simpler. And yet, because of them, they demand 
more our time. It is a strong person who has control over the ability to shut down or 
ignore their mobile phone, the chirp of the iPad or the latest pop up being 
displayed. 

A simple trip into Google can lead one down the rabbit hole of many lost and 
wasted hours following some other un-associated line of interest. So that’s more 
time lost and less applied to getting something important achieved.     

Why It’s Become Harder To Manage Money 

There are so many accounts around today and people’s loyalty to a single 
institution is no longer based on location. It used to be that a bank might provide a 
money savings plan through school, and students just normally migrated to it for 
other services once they started working.  

With employers having their own electronic banking facilities today, it is possible 
that employee’s salaries are directly deposited into another bank and they can 
transfer it from there. As more people change employers, it is not hard to see the 
number of accounts proliferating.  

Although the use of credit cards has simplified the problem with carrying sufficient 
cash, it has also led to the simple habit of using the ‘card’ to pay for everything. If 
this is not properly managed – and generally it isn’t – then losing track of spending 
is not uncommon. Not spending time managing financial affairs leads to extra fees 
and charges and frustrations.  

  



Another problem in managing affairs is the failure to correctly budget and balance 
incomes against expenses. Part of the problem here is people being time poor in 
the management as described above. But for those who take the time to run a 
budget, it can be one of two outcomes. 

Knowing your numbers means you know what you are doing. Just like having a plan 
for a road trip and sticking to it, means that you are unlikely to become lost or go 
off the expected trail. But in life, not everything stays to plan, and going off the rails 
can be the cause for a serious derailment. That’s when the emergency crews step in 
to manage the situation and bring the plan back under control.   

However, some people become overwhelmed with the disaster and are so 
distraught with the result, that they are convinced that a budget will never work for 
them.  

So the reality here is that budgets work but people don’t.  

Why then is it that people dislike using budgets so much? Few men actually use any 
regulated form of budgeting and many women give up in disgust. I have had 
women say to me, “If that’s all that’s left, then I don’t want to know. I am not giving 
up my glass of wine on Friday night for that!” You see, they had run the numbers 
and the result was very little to show in the way of money left available. 

But that’s not the role of a budget! A budget is supposed to work on knowing what 
the annual expenses are and dividing it by 12 or 26  depending on pay periods to 
ensure there is enough allocated to cover those expenses. 

It is not a matter of spending first and trying to save what is left.  

  



That will NEVER work!  

 

Allocating known incomes against known expenses will ensure that expenses should 
never exceed the income. This is why people are constantly told to live within their 
means. “Spend less than you earn” is the first recommendation to people when 
they ask for help in addressing their money.  

When it all becomes too much, most people would rather stick their heads in the 
sand and walk away from any form of budgeting. That’s not hard to understand. 
They are disappointed with the result and the outcome. Most of the time, they 
have considered the sums they run in their head to be pretty spot on as well as 
using the bank account balance to bring it back to close to zero.  

Many believe that all the money they get is there to be spent, but realise they also 
occasionally go over which means dipping into the credit card. The credit card is not 
a problem, because they are at least paying the minimum amount to keep them out 
of trouble, and just like an addiction, they feel comfortable that they will be able to 
reign in that full amount at some stage.  

Just as soon as the lottery win comes in, or an inheritance or the bonus from work. 

Ofcourse, the reality is that there are other priorities for any lumps sums received, 
and it’s not the credit card – well at least not in total. 

In the movie ‘Wall Street” the main protagonist is Gordon Gecko  (played by 
Michael Douglas), the flamboyant, wildly wealthy and ruthless businessman who 
buys up companies on hard times and strips out the valuable assets to sell the 
remains.  

  



During a town hall meeting, Gecko proclaims that ‘greed is good’ (sic) which brings 
gasps of disbelief amongst the assembled crowd.  

In selecting just that single section of the movie, I use the very same comment 
when discussing my client’s financial affairs and how they manage their money.  I 
tell them to get greedy with their money.  

They have worked for it, and should stop just giving it away to every company and 
person who puts their hand out for it. Make them work for it. Make them deserve 
your money.  You had to work for it and you will never get that time back again. It 
has gone.  

Do not just keep handing over your money without understanding what it took for 
you to get it in the first place.  

Especially after the government has taken the tax out from it!  

That’s all you have left. You have nothing else left to show for it. Is that how you are 
going to live the rest of your life, always handing over and giving away to others 
without thinking what it took for you to get it? 

Just like Gordon Gecko - nothing personal, it’s just business.  

“Expect the best. Prepare for the worst. 

Capitalize on what comes.” 

Zig Ziglar 

  



Where Does The Money Go?  

Business doesn’t care about you!  

They care about your money!  

Without money you are nothing to them. Every business just wants you for your 
money. If you are not buying their ‘stuff’ then they need to be talking to some-one 
who will. That’s just business. They’ll keep you on the backburner in case you ever 
come back, but right now, you are not worth anything to them.  

That’s the harsh reality by which many people need to consider their value to a 
business. “What do I get when I spend money with your company?” You generally 
become a number. Think about health insurance. They don’t know you. You are just 
a credit card number until the day you stop paying or they have something else to 
sell you.  

What about the finance company for your car. They don’t know you and won’t 
contact you until the day your payment is in arrears.  

You are more likely to get better service from you dentist who has learned the art 
of half yearly reminders and follow ups. Why do you think that is? It’s because it is 7 
times more cost effective to look after current customers than it is to find new 
ones.  

Medicinal companies are not known for manufacturing cures, they manufacture 
treatments.  Credit cards are not for easily paying bills, they are a trap for fees and 
charges. Banks do not lend money for housing; they lend money for the interest it 
generates.  

 

Everything is done for PROFIT! 

  



One of the simplest examples of profit is money lending and generally on a home. 
The lender agrees to lend the borrower an amount to buy a house. The lender takes 
a lien over the property and in effect owns that property until such time as the very 
last penny is paid off, and even then they will ask for money to clear the title 
paperwork! 

Let’s use an example of simple numbers: 

 

This is simply money at work. The secret to money at work is compounding 
interest. All numbers should be checked for accuracy, but for this example 
are based on actual calculation.  

  



It is that simple knowledge which everyone should be aware of and utilize for their 
own benefit.  

Lenders don’t mind lending out money, it’s their business. And without them, few 
people would ever get to own assets they borrow for. 

So why do people pay such enormous amounts of interest on borrowed money?  

It’s simply because that’s what the lenders have told them the repayments would 
work out to over the given period of time. Being good customers, the borrowers 
now know what they need to repay each month and how much they will have left 
available to spend on their lifestyle.  

They now have a spending plan rather than a saving plan. They now know how 
much is available for ‘lifestyle’ rather than how much is available for a plan of attack 
to pay off the debt as quickly as possible.  

Of-course, the lender may have told them they could pay it off early, but it would 
be more prudent to take the loan over the longer period as it reduced the amount 
of the repayment.   

That way their commitments would not be as high and it wouldn’t eat into their 
lifestyle as quickly. That ofcourse is a possible solution, and although it shouldn’t be 
ruled out, it isn’t one that is being offered. 

Yet, the solution does lie in how money is managed, and for some, that means a 
budget.  

Why do people give up on budgets? After all they have been available for hundreds 
of years.  

  



As has already been mentioned, budgets are a tool to calculate how much money is 
available to allocate for an expense at a given point in time.  

That means working out the long term need and setting aside a small amount from 
each income in order to provide the complete amount when it is needed. 

If an expense is 1200 for the year, then it would require setting aside 100 each 
month for as long as that expense remains on the books.    

It is simple mathematics. In the days when people received their pay in an 
envelope, they would take it home and it would be worked out on the kitchen table 
and divided into smaller amounts and further envelopes. That way, there would 
always be sufficient to meet the need when the time arrived.  

I have had a shoebox placed in front of me with the same principle containing more 
than $8,000 in cash! The advice given to these people was pretty quick and decisive 
and ended up saving them a nice amount in interest.  

It is obvious that the principles of budgets work. Why then do so many people 
continue to give up on them and fail to achieve such easy management?  

There are a number of reasons why budgets don’t work for many people. 

No problem there. Take advantage of what the lender offers but consider a 
different plan of attack.  

How long would it take to earn 93,255.80 in after tax income? Ofcourse it depends 
on the income of the borrower.  

  



But what if being smarter with the income earned could lead to paying out the 
whole loan in half the time?  

Naturally the initial 100,000 could not be reduced, but there are a number of ways 
in which the total interest paid can be reduced. 

The first thought that comes into people’s minds is scrimping and saving and doing 
without in order to pay off debt far more  

They see budgets as Money In and Money Out and consider the result to be a losing 
battle so give up and stick their head in the sand hoping it will go away. Nothing is 
more confronting than to come face to face with a losing battle. 

Budgets mean facing the fear of what may be a confronting reality. But budgets in 
themselves cannot harm. They provide a picture of the situation. Accepting that 
picture for better or worse is the only way to make adjustments as necessary. 

Budgets provide an outcome at a specific point in time. They do not provide a 
future goal. 

Budgets do not provide an incentive. They are purely a balance driven outcome. 

Budgets are not goal driven. They are pretty much a dead end. 

People fail to budget because there is no accountability. Without being kept on 
track, people lose their way very easily. 

Budgets are considered restrictive because people fail to allow some savings in the 
plan. Many spend beyond the limits of income, rather than save first and spend 
what’s left. 

If these are the causes for most people failing to use budgets, then there must be 
answers to overcome the reasons. Money! 

Should not be a subject matter to which people just give in and live their lives 
according to what they are instructed. 

For others there is another solution. It’s called Money Rules. 



  

“When your life flashes before you, 

make sure you have plenty to watch.” 

Anonymous 

  



The Solution 

 

By way of background, I’ll provide some history as to how Money Rules came 
about. 

I had joined the financial services industry on Monday 15th October 1987 and on 
the following Friday, the share-market crashed! Seriously, it wasn’t anything I did! 
However, it was a great grounding for me to learn many time-honoured investment 
and security rituals.  

As time moved on, I put myself through the education programs that were available 
in the industry and learned as much as I could. During a period of 2 decades, I really 
enjoyed the work I was doing and the people I was working with in providing 
advice, knowledge and education to. 

But consumerism and legislation was interfering in how business was being 
conducted and it took all the fun out if for me. I felt at the time, that if your work 
wasn’t fun, then you shouldn’t continue doing it. Subsequently, I sold my practice 
and took time off. 

After a couple of years out of the workforce, I became bored and wanted to get 
back into doing something associated with helping people around money.  

But I didn’t want to get back into the regulated side of the business. While I was an 
adviser, I kept hearing one question more often than any other, and always from 
women.  

They would say, “I don’t want financial planning, insurance, investment or 
retirement advice. I just want to know – how do I manage my daily money?” After 
searching around the internet and many other places, I couldn’t find anything and 
so I set my mind to coming up with my own solution. 

  



The question I had identified was, “how do I show people how to manage their 
money and pay off their debts in less time without refinancing or getting a second 
job, and just on their current income?” One morning in the shower, the question 
actually provided the answer and I set about writing it all down over a two week 
period. 

After this, I sent it off to be built and after a lot of back and forth and testing, I 
eventually had the Money Rules program. 

In fact, I ended up with far more than I had actually envisaged in my planning. I 
would have to say that my financial planning background gave me some great 
insights into what was really needed for this program to be successful.  

It proved to be very encompassing in the results it provided, and since it was built, 
there have been only a few minor updates with more being planned for the future. 

What Money Rules delivers to users is the ability to see the future. Everything that 
disappoints people with budgets is what makes Money Rules the consummate 
success – even if I say so myself! 

The program is cloud hosted which means it is accessible from any computer as 
long as an internet connection is available. 

It works very simply on the same principles of Money In and Money Out as must 
any money management program.  

It accounts for all expenses and takes into account debts. The program uses Regular 
Income and Regular Expenses. Single Lump Sum Incomes and Lump Sum Expenses 
can also be accounted for and used inside the cash-flow of the program.  

Rather than calculate twelve months in advance, the program uses an expected 
ending date so it knows how much is  

  



Available going forward. Any changes to incomes and expenses can be 
implemented at any time. This allows for projections taking into account expected 
changes. 

Using an ending date is extremely helpful when planning long term money needs 
such as into retirement. People fail to consider the income needs once they have 
stopped working. The lifestyle costs will continue, but the planning for most has 
been on getting to retirement without calculating their needs beyond the last pay 
slip. 

That’s the cash-flow side of the program taken care of.  Now it is a matter of 
optimising the incomes and expenses. Money Rules looks at Your Debts and goes 
through a round of selecting the most appropriate strategy to pay out the debts in 
the shortest possible period and incurring the lowest possible interest. Clients get 
to choose their own preference as to which debt they would to see wiped out first, 
and this is used as part of the calculations.  

Other strategies include the usual advice of paying the highest interest debt first or 
even paying off the lowest debt first in order to gain the psychological achievement 
of a win. 

Once the optimum algorithm is found, the program then rolls over the debts in the 
most efficient order until such time as they are all paid out. Now is when the user 
needs to be guided as to accelerating their debt elimination strategy and it comes 
down to recognising the strength to make sacrifices for the long term gain. 

In fact, it isn’t even painful as the advice is simply to continue paying the same 
money they have been on the debts, but now apply them to the mortgage. The 
program illustrates the number of years and months saved as well as the interest.  

  



The comparisons shown in the Savings Report are remarkable and show the power 
of having a plan which can be viewed rather than the failings of a budget which 
have no clear goals or results.  

Viewing the differences between the conventional method of paying down debts as 
compared to paying them down in the Money Rules suggested manner shows 
significant savings in both time and money.  If we use the average savings of half 
the mortgage term of a 30 year term, then saving 15 years is fairly achievable 
without much effort at all.  

Many clients become excited now that they have seen the possibilities. Every 
financial planner and accountant who has seen the program in action has 
immediately commented on how simple the program is to use and the time it takes 
to make changes on the fly is impressive.  

The beauty of this is that no extra money has been committed to the pay down of 
debt and no refinancing has been used. It is the same money the client is already 
using to pay down the existing debts.   

Another way to look at how quickly the mortgage is reduced is shown in the Yearly 
Balance report which compares the differences between conventional and 
suggested Money Rules method. 

At each step, the program uses not just numbers, but also graphics and colours to 
highlight the various information presented in each report. The reason for this was 
because the program was developed specifically with women in mind. With many 
being analytical, the graphs and colours quickly highlight and simplify the 
information.  

  



Once the client can see the end in sight in the Savings Report, it is time to move on 
to the Future Value report. Imagine being able to see how your financial future is 
unfolding before your very eyes, when all previous planning to date has been a 
struggle and a concern wondering how to cope financially in retirement, is entirely 
wiped away.  

The Future Value Report is the guide to the retirement planning. Money Rules does 
not provide advice in this area, but the graph does show what the user can expect if 
they follow the program.  

Having already made the commitment to paying off the debts, means it is well 
within reach that clients can now rest more comfortably and plan for the future. 
The financial commitment does not need to be as great as the money which was 
being used to pay down the debts. In fact, even half as much will provide a 
comfortable amount for retirement. 

That choice will now be up to the client to make for their long term savings.  

There is even the Opportunity Cost calculator which provides the stark reality of 
waiting as compared to starting. Opportunity cost is the difference between doing 
something and doing nothing!  

Calculations are based on the available savings of time and money and what the 
ongoing cost is to the client, as compared to what they could actually be generating 
in savings. It leaves no doubt as to which route the client should be considering. 

Anything other than an immediate start will generally only result in further wasted 
interest and lost opportunity. 

  



The program doesn’t just indicate the time and money to be saved. It also provides 
the actual payment schedules for both the personal debts and the mortgage.  

Incentives can be a real sweetener to get people motivated. Money Rules already 
knows that most people with debt can be helped just by implementing and using 
the program. And because it does such a magnificent job, they would be more than 
happy to recommend it to their friends and family and colleagues. 

Word of mouth is the best advertising available and it also rings true to the integrity 
of the program. For those users who refer others to buy the program, they will be 
rewarded with a $100 thank you.  

If they end up referring enough people, then effectively their program has cost 
them nothing. But they can continue past this number and actually generate more 
passive income through more referrals. 

If they use this income inside the program it just speeds up the debt elimination.  

“People often say that motivation doesn’t last. 

Well neither does bathing – that’s why we 
recommend it daily.” 

Zig Ziglar 

  



A Cause For Failure 

But, there remains one problem. One hurdle which causes many plans based on 
good faith and intention to fail.  

And that is accountability!  

Without having some-one to keep clients on track, it is known they can fall off and 
become derailed. Many think that because they have entered the information into 
the program that it will now take care of itself.  

Nothing could be further from the truth and it is for that reason that Money Rules 
is engaging suitably qualified people whose experience lends them to be great 
Accountability Coaches.  

All coaches go through a certification training program on Money Rules so they are 
familiar with how the program works and can direct users in another direction to 
consider different options for possible better outcomes.  These coaches are being 
set up globally to cope with international demand for the program and can even 
extend to users becoming suitably trained to work with others. 

Money Rules was developed to answer the specific question women were asking – 
“How do I manage my daily money?”  What has resulted is something that far 
exceeds the ability to cope with answering that question. 

Money Rules has already been a great benefit in the lives of many people whose 
financial concerns have been turned around. It has been an education process that 
has opened the eyes of many people who have seen the presentation. Few ever 
realised how much interest they would end up paying.  

Never in their wildest dreams had they considered the long term effect of what 
they had committed to. For them it was just  

  



A monthly commitment, but necessary to having their own home.   

When considering how many people approach retirement or arrive at retirement 
still carrying mortgage debt, the future doesn’t look very bright at all. 

Where budgets fail, Money Rules! 

When people want to make fast changes in their financial futures, Money Rules! 

When people want certainty in their financial futures, Money Rules! 

Many people think they will be able to rely on a government pension or at worst 
social security. With the current economic problems, most governments will 
struggle to meet those safety nets for the populations. Look at the growing number 
of homeless and single parent families. The social divide gap is ever widening. 

Only those who commit to their financial future can live with any certainty of a 
lifestyle in comfort. Current medical and scientific technology is extending life 
expectancy beyond 90 to over 100 which means there will be a greater dependency 
on financial support, not just for living but also for medical support.  

Only those who provide for their own financial future can consider a life which may 
be comfortable. 

 

 

“Identify your problems, but give 

your power and energy to solutions.” 

Tony Robbins 

  



Where To Now?  

 

Money Rules is available online through your computer. It will take whatever time 
it takes to enter all relevant data and once completed, it’s time to hit the button. 
Everyone has different amounts of debt, so no two people will ever have the same 
results. 

The program is guaranteed to provide a result, but should it fail to provide savings 
of at least ten times the investment, then it shouldn’t be bought in the first place. 

Money Rules is not for tyre kickers or time wasters. Time is too short to lose to 
those who would rather be obstructive rather than positive and excited about the 
possibilities of the future. But for those who are genuine, Money Rules backs the 
program up with a 30 day guarantee.   

Money Rules is dedicated to working with satisfied clients who are advocates for 
what they can achieve and are proud to say they have used the program as their 
guide. Money Rules is out to change the world to bring financial stability to the 
individuals, to consumers,and to borrowers. 

The flow on effect will assist the financial security of their families and educate 
future generations that there are other ways to think about how to manage money 
and how to create wealth.  

Money Rules will welcome you on board to change the world. 

You can BUY the program at http://www.MoneyRules.com.au 

 

   

GET IT NOW! 

NOWhttp://www.

moneyrules.com.a

u 
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About The Author 

 

The author, Nobby Kleinman is also the developer of the Money Rules software. He 
has decades of financial advice experience and has worked with thousands of 
families and individuals and consulted to hundreds of companies.  

Nobby had been a fully qualified financial planner until 2006 when he left the 
industry because, in his own words,  

“The madness had stepped in and the fun had gone out.”  

He could no longer speak in plain, simple English to his clients who really needed 
no-nonsense help. 

After taking time off, he felt the urge to help people again with managing their 
money and remembered all the women who came to him with the same question, 
“How do I manage my daily money?” 

When he couldn’t find anything suitable, he developed  
his own Money Rules software. 

 

He has also written a number of books and his  
best-seller is Want More Money Honey  
at http://www.WantMoreMoneyHoney.com  

Another is Rich Girl Poor Girl which is available at 
http://www.RichGirlPoorGirl.com.au 
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Today, his passion is speaking with women about getting themselves organized 
financially and showing them how they can use their knowledge, education or 
experience to generate multiple streams of income, with a global online and offline 
presence.  

Thinking differently about how to view life and the opportunities that can be 
envisioned ahead of them, is an exhilarating experience providing many with a new 
understanding of how a simple mindset shift can change the whole future outlook 
and landscape.  

Assisting women to see and understand this drives him to help them. 

The realisation of what is today, does not need to be the same tomorrow, is a 
powerful motivator to succeed. 

His advice to women is “Never give up because there is always another way!” 

Nobby can be contacted through  

Ask@MoneyRules.com.au  

He lives in Melbourne, Australia but can be frequently found travelling the world, 
enjoying coffee and cakes.  

 

 Click LIKE at http://www.Facebook.com/moneyrules.me 
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BONUS    

 

Thank You for getting this book. 

As a special bonus, here is a link to the ½ hour animated video of Rich Girl Poor Girl 
which follows the lives of two young girls who have remained life-long friends 
through school, teenage years and young adulthood. 

They grow up together, shop together, get married around the same time and even 
have children within the same years. But as they grow older, life changes for each of 
them and they need to address their own situations very differently. Is this a fairy-
tale or could it be real life?   

Find out when you register at: 
http://www.RichGirlPoorGirl.com.au/video 

Don’t forget that it’s ½ an hour so grab a glass of wine and a block of chocolate.  

Both fathers and mothers have sat their children down to watch the movie to 
understand what life could really be like. 

Enjoy. And I would be pleased to get your comments. 

http://www.richgirlpoorgirl.com.au/video

